

DISTRIBUTOR

EDITOR, MARY ROBINSON

MODEL A FORD CLUB OF AMERICA
ORANGE COUNTY CHAPTER

NOVEMBER, 1966 VOL 7, NUMBER 10

Hey, gals! We've done it again. First the October Follies, then the Restorer cover, and now the National Banquet! Ed



Sullivan, here we come

NOVEMBER MEETING

DATE November 10, 1966
TIME 7.30 pm
PLACE Izaak Walton Club House
1714 Santa Clara, Santa Ana

MEETING....Memories, memories....the entertainment for this meeting will be some of the slides and movies taken of our various club events this year. If you have any snapshots, slides, or any other "evidence" from our club tours this past year, bring 'em -- we all like to see ourselves as seen by others!

CALENDAR

Well, the summer rush seems to be pretty well over for another year. Our Roundup last month was just about the last big doin's in the area — no more big meets (except for San Fernando) till next spring. As the song goes, It was a very fine year.

NOVEMBER 10 Orange County monthly meeting.

NOVEMBER ?? Joint meet with Ventura Club, date to be announced at meeting.

NOVEMBER 23 November Board Meeting, at Peggy and Bob Twyman's, 10001 St. Sophia Circle, Cypress

NOVEMBER 27 Swap Meet in San Fernando -- at Olive Recreation Park, Burbank. Sponsored by San Fernando Valley Chapter, MAFCA.

LJB SPEAKING...
by Larry Boef

First of all, many many thanks to all the members who worked so hard on our Roundup. This year we registered 118 cars, one-third as many as attended the National Meet in Albuquerque. The work and enthusiasm given throughout this year really put our club out front. Special thanks to Chairman Gene Robinson.

We are making plans for the children's program at the December meeting. If anyone knows of a suitable clown, etc., at a reasonable price, please contact Andy Saez or myself.

Plans are also being made for the January Installation Banquet. Any suggestions for a suitable place for this will be welcomed.

The National Banquet will be held in Los Angeles on December 3rd. The program presented by the ladies of our club last month was so outstanding that they have been asked to present it as the entertainment for the National Banquet. If you missed this program or if you want to see it again, join us December 3rd for a real fun evening. SEE YOU THERE.

DON'T FORGET ! ! !

You will be receiving both your Orange Count, Chapter Ballot and your National Ballot in the mail very shortly. YOUR VOTE COUNTS!! Mark your ballot as quickly as possible, so that you don't forget it.

wife, but on you 6-73

Vintage Fads & Fashions by Sandy Antonacci



- oxford gray suit with celanese lining.



- smooth finished melton, velvet collar.

NOVEMBER ACTIVITIES REPORT by Andy Saez

As most of you know, we had planned to tour the Ford Plant on the first Sunday in November. Unfortunately this has had to be postponed until after the first of the year or next fall. The only time our club could tour the plant is a Saturday, and October 22nd was the last Saturday the plant was in production. (We were busy that day.) There is, however, a possibility the plant will again go into Saturday production after the first of the year, and if this happens we will be invited for the tour.

We are now working for a joint meet with the Ventura MAFCA, which will be held on a Sunday to be announced later. We will meet at a park about halfway in between here and Ventura. This meet is being worked out by Pat Peddicord, a former Ventura member, and the president of the Ventura club. We'll have more details at the November meeting.

are in need of a volunteer to have the christmas Party. Anyone wishing to host the party please contact me at the next meeting.

1966 ROUNDUP - REPORT by Gene Robinson

No doubt about it -- Roundup '66 was a roaring cuccess. As Larry mentions in his column, we had 118 entrants, our largest number ever. Judges and contestants agreed that our judging cystem was one of the easiest and fairest methods they'd seen.

There isn't room to thank everyone who helped us, both before and during the meet, but special thanks to these people who did so much. Richard Parrish, who was really co-chairman of this whole thing, Beth Sale and Peggy Twyman who handled the registration desk, and all the gals who helped there, Phil Joujon-Roche, who was in charge of traffic, and all his crew, Pat Peddicord, who loaned us his car for several publicity pictures, including the Restorer cover photo, and of course to Dean Davison of nott's, who has given us such wonderful co-operation.

Our Orange County cars did all right for themselves. Some of our winners were Andy Baudino, Howard Lambke, the Sherins, Stew Sale, Jim Marsh and Andy Saez. Congratulations.

Special mention should be made of our neighboring chapter, Pomona, which turned out 17 cars and more than 60 people to the meet. Now THAT'S participation!!

The date of the '67 Roundup is already set -- October 21. Don't miss it!

WANT ADS

WANTED Model A in running condition. Jerry Wood, 776-6809.

FOR SALE 1930 Tudor sedan, immaculate. \$850 firm. Dan Sawyer, 525-0886.

FOR SALE '28-'29 pickup closed cab (does not run). Best offer. Russ Eldridge.

FOR SALE Rebuilt engine. Best offer over \$300, or will trade. Russ Eldridge, 828-4359 after 5.